Second Division maintained a membership level in the 140s through 2019 and 2020. In 2019 Robert
Leatha replaced Fred Kaser on the Second Division Board of Directors. Stu Cato remained Asst.
Superintendent and Dave Holden (Treasurer) was re-elected. In 2020 John Sparrow was elected to
replace Craig Larsen as director. Jeff Shultz remained as Superintendent and Richard Kurschner
(Secretary) was re-elected. Throughout the year, Richard Kurschner, with input from the rest of the
Board, worked on a policy manual to accompany the new Bylaws that were adopted in 2019.

Over the summer, several members of Second Division joined First Division for a mini-meet in Eugene.

Second Division meets were conducted in October 2019 and February 2020, with each meet consisting
of several clinics and $150 in gift certificates as door prizes to encourage attendance. Attendance at the
February meet was noticeably up, so we may have succeeded in that. We also started a Boxcar Shell
contest at the February meet, which was intended to end at the May Annual Meeting. Since the May
Annual Meeting was cancelled due to COVID-19, judging will be done at a later date.

James Knabb of the Trinity River Division invited Second Division to join the San Diego Division and the
Cajon Division in a multi-division virtual meet. Preparations are under way as this report is being written,
and the meet should take place on Saturday, May 23",

The Division newsletter, The Semaphore, was published in November, February, and March. They are
available online at http://2dpnr.org/html/semaphore.html

Second Division Board of Directors:

Jeff Shultz, Superintendent Jeff@shultzinfosystems.com
Stu Cato, Asst. Superintendent slcato@centurytel.net
Richard Kurschner, Secretary rckurschner@yahoo.com
Dave Holden, Treasurer dholden@pobox.com

Bob Leatha, Member rleatha38@gmail.com

John Sparrow, Member jsparrows@yahoo.com




